Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

PRESS RELEASE 9/27/2001


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT WARREN WHITNEY: 666-3376

Subject:
Friends of Merrymeeting Bay’s Speaker Series Presents:
Snapping Turtles: Unloved and Unprotected - Are Maine's Snapping Turtles on Their Way to Extinction?

Speaker:     
Susanne Kynast, University of Maine - Machias
When:

Wednesday October 10th at 7 p.m. 
Where:
Bridge Academy, Dresden
Join the Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) on Wednesday October 10th at 7 p.m. at the Bridge Academy in Dresden for the first presentation in FOMB’s 2001-2002 Speaker Series entitled, Snapping Turtles: Unloved and Unprotected - Are Maine's Snapping Turtles on Their Way to Extinction?

The common snapping turtle is one of the most misunderstood creatures in Maine. Wrongly suspected of decimating waterfowl and game fish populations and even attacking swimmers, those fascinating creatures from the age of the dinosaurs enjoy no protection from exploitation and are in fact killed by the thousands by commercial trappers. Extensive scientific evidence tells us, however, that northern populations of snapping turtles are barely hanging on even in areas with no human impact. We will meet some of Maine's wild snapping turtles up close and personal so that you can have a chance to understand them - before they are gone forever.
The Speaker Series takes place monthly from October to May.  On November 7, John McPhedran of the Maine Natural Areas Program will speak on invasive plants near Merrymeeting Bay. The series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program.   Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia, and Enterprise Farms provides gifts for our speakers.  Additional help is provided by the Brunswick Topsham Land Trust, The Nature Conservancy and the Maine Island Trail Association. Refreshments will be served. To receive more information on FOMB’s programs, and a schedule of the 2001-2002 speaker Series, call Warren Whitney, Executive Director of Friends of Merrymeeting Bay at 666-3376.

